MINUTES

HART COUNTY BOARD OF FAMILY AND CHILDREN SERVICES

The regular monthly meeting of the DFCS Board was held Wednesday, October 30, 2009 at 4:00 p.m. in the DFCS Board room.

Attending were Alice Worthan, Earnestine White and Interim Director Mark Akridge.

The minutes of the September meeting were approved as presented.  Office of Family Independence and Office of Child Protection reports were shared with the Board.  
The County funds expenditures report was shared with the Board.                          
Director reported as follows:

· Maurice Whisenant resigned his position on the DFCS Board.  The Board of Commissioners has been notified that a replacement will be needed to fill Mr. Whisenant’s term which expires June 30, 2010.

· The DFCS portion of the proposed Hart County budget for FY2010 is $40,000.  Once the Board of Commissioners finalizes the budget, DFCS will need to update the Foster Parent Reimbursement Guidelines, etc.  
· The two Services Supervisors continue to transition into their new roles in both Franklin and Hart Counties. 

· The Resource Development Supervisor will retire effective November 1, 2009.           
· Regional interviews were held to fill one Social Services Case Manager vacancy but no candidate was selected.  Hart County has been approved to hire two Social Services Case Managers during the next round of interviews.  The State/Region will decide when the next round of Regional interviews will take place.    
· The office will be closed on November 11, 2009 in observance of Veterans Day.  The office will also close on November 25, 2009 for the next all staff furlough day and November 26 - 27, 2009 for Thanksgiving.
· The DFCS office will depend on We Have A Hope Christian Ministries and Rev. Jimmy Myerholtz to serve needy families during the holidays again this year.  Rev. Myerholtz and his group served families last year and did an outstanding job.  

Meeting adjourned.  
The next Board meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, November 24, 2009 at 4:00 p.m.
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